Linus Guillory, Jr., PhD Superintendent The Public Schools of Brookline 333 Washington Street Brookline, MA 02445

April 15, 2025

Dr. Andy Liu, Chair Brookline School Committee The Public Schools of Brookline

RE: Notice of Resignation

Dear Members of the School Committee,

After thoughtful reflection and with deep appreciation, I am writing to formally resign from my position as Superintendent, effective June 30, 2025.

This decision was not made lightly. Serving the students, families, staff, and community of Brookline has been one of the most meaningful and rewarding chapters of my professional life. I am immensely proud of all that we have accomplished together—from advancing instructional excellence and student well-being, to strengthening our schools through community partnership and shared leadership.

Together, we launched a strategic plan that will continue to benefit our district long into the future. We are elevating expanded learning opportunities for all learners through the adoption of our curriculum and navigated unprecedented challenges with unity and resilience. I have been consistently inspired by the commitment of our educators, the talent of our students, and the passion of this community for public education.

As I prepare for this next chapter, my commitment to a strong and seamless transition remains unwavering. I will continue to work in close collaboration with our School Committee, district and building leaders, and staff to ensure continuity of leadership and momentum. Our shared goals will remain my focus through my final day in this role.

Thank you for the opportunity to serve this exceptional district. It has been an honor to lead with you and to contribute to a future of excellence, equity, and opportunity for all children.

With deep gratitude and respect,

Linus Guillory, Jr.